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city council, your continued efforts to do the WRONG thing has
marked your legacy as the worst council in recent history, with the
exception of good ole days of City Hall criming. Bonin is loathed
throughput his (EX)district and Saint DeLeon is not far behind
(Seriously, is there ANYTHING the man won't put his name and
picture on? That is such pathetic pandering.) Karen, in the debate,
added us as an afterthought (and it was funny, you could actually
see in her face how she suddenly remembered the mom&pops)
and added, hey they need help too. But what help she did not and
will not clarify following your example. So, your adamant refusal
to lift the moratorium and decision to continue to hold our
properties hostage in an illegal eminent domain-like fraud has left
us no choice. We mom&pops are going to the media and
surprisingly we are welcomed as no one likes to see the Big Guys
take over little guys and their small businesses. While the Big
Guys are readying lawsuits. The fact that just among us few who
are very proactive and sponsored by thousands of mom&pops
who are behind us, are now owed over $600K because of failure
of Housing is Key and your inability to stop the "self-declaration"
fraud. That's a very small number of us who are owed a great deal
of money and it grows every single day. This is becoming a mini
fraud like our Government is now going through finding that
millions PLUS were illegally funded during the pandemic. I
believe you have hugely underestimated our desperation and we
are at the point of you literally ruining our lives. I guess you
might not know this as you use your deputies to fend us off. They
step in when we call and get angry at us for our calls. I wonder
how any of you, or all those assistants the city funds, would feel if
your income was cut by as much as 80 percent or even as little as
50% and you had absolutely no control over your own property.
Somehow, If you had the patience and the empathy to actually
look at it that way, maybe you would pull up your elected
representative pants, stop acting like dictators, remember that it is
US who elected you, and enabled you to get those generous
salaries and do the right thing. HERE IS THE RIGHT THING:
Lift the Moratorium. The Pandemic is over and we know it and
you know it and what you are doing is illegal and we know it and
you know it. Bass said in her debate, following apparently the
lead of a large portion of the 15 of you: and this as an afterthought



after droning on about homeless as have you for years, oh, and we
want to help the mom&pops too!! Let's hope she doesn't mean
following your example because you have not, will not and do
NOT help. You can't even stand to hear from us. That's too bad,
for you. We will get our properties back and you, as city
government will be forced to deal with the city problems as you
were elected to fix, but that your apathy and inability caused. You
will release our properties. ..



